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‘Wow of the Week’: Our school football team took part in the quarter final of the Elliott Cup this week. It 

was a tense match which went to penalties and then sudden death penalties. Royles Brook won             

and will play in the semi-final at Highbury Stadium. Well done to all the team.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Royles Brook Primary School Newsletter 
“Be Kind, Be Thankful, Be Ambitious” 

 

 

 

17.03.25 @ 09:15 – 10:00 – Juniper Class Parent Workshop 

17.03.25 @ 15:30 – 16:30 – PTFA Meeting (new PTFA members welcome) 

19.03.25 @ 17:30 – 18:00 – Parent Briefing – Statutory Tests (Year 1, Year 4 and Year 6 families)  

24.03.25 @ 09:15 – 10:00 – Linden Class Parent Workshop 

02.04.25 @ 18:00 – 19:30 – PTFA Easter Bingo  

03.04.25 @ 13:45 – 14:45 – Year 3 and Year 4 Easter Performance at Christ Church  

04.04.25 @ 15:15 – School Closes for Easter holiday  

22.04.25 @ 08:45 – School Opens for Summer Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

Notices: 

Stars of the Week 

Ash – Ollie 

Elm – Arthur 

Hazel – Max 

Juniper – Kobe 

Linden – Zoe 

Maple – Isabelle 

Oak – Harrison 

Poplar – Max 

Rowan – Alexia 

Sycamore – Millie & Mia 

Willow – Elijah  

 

 

Readers of the Week 

Ash – Millie 

Elm – Primrose 

Hazel – Noah 

Juniper – Isla 

Linden – Lydia 

Maple – Evie 

Oak – Lewis 

Poplar – Hallie 

Rowan – Bella 

Sycamore – Erin 

Willow – Rhys 

 

 

 

The final swimming sessions this week saw Bertie, our school dog, enjoying a dip! The 

swimming pool has been a huge success and this is something we will look to secure on 

an annual basis.  

Thank you to all our families for the generous donations of Easter Eggs for our PTFA 

Easter Bingo. What a lot of eggs! Thank you. 

Lots of children choose to bring in a snack to eat at morning break. Please only send your 

child with one small, healthy snack. We are finding an increasing number if children are 

bringing a large number of snacks and they are unable to finish them in our 15minute 

break time. A piece of fruit or cereal bar is an ideal snack.  

 

 

 

Important Dates 

A list of key dates 

for the academic 

year can also be 

found on the 

school website. 

 



 

Key Contacts 

Initial Contact 

Your child’s class teacher should be your first point of call and can usually help with 

most enquires. They are available at the start or end of the school day on the gates/ 

playground or via appointment. To make an appointment with your child’s class teacher 

please call the school office on 01253 821396 or email office@roylesbrook.lancs.sch.uk 

Extended School Services Contact 

Stay and Play – Mrs A. Tauber – 01253 821396 or 07752 868674 

Safeguarding Contact 

Mrs D. Lambert – DSL and Senior Family Link Worker - 01253 821396 or 

flm@roylesbrook.lancs.sch.uk 

Mrs C. Williamson – Safeguarding Governor – 01253 821396 

 

 

Attendance  

Class Attendance  
 

W/C 10.03.25 

Overall 
attendance 

academic year 
24-25 

 

Class 
lates  
W/C 

10.03.25 

Ash 99.52% 95.70% 4 

Elm 89.55% 93.57% 0 

Hazel 96.67% 94.24% 2 

Juniper 100.00% 96.23% 3 

Linden 96.40% 95.61% 4 

Maple 95.00% 96.24% 2 

Oak 95.36% 95.51% 5 

Poplar 94.14% 94.52% 3 

Rowan 96.67% 96.00% 7 

Sycamore 93.70% 93.95% 12 

Willow 89.00% 94.32% 6 

Total 

 

95.02% 95.10% 48 

 

 

 

Punctuality 

A polite reminder, the playground opens 

from 08:35, children can enter school 

from 08:40 – 08:45. The gates will 

continue to close promptly at 08:45. If 

you arrive after the gates have closed, 

your child will need to enter school via 

the office and an adult will need to sign 

them in on the electronic sign in system. 

Thank you for your support in maintaining 

punctuality.  
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